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Term 1 Week 9: Friday 26th March 2021 

A Tradition of Excellence 

WHAT’S ON… 
 
Week 10 
Tuesday 30 March 
- School Cross Country 
 
Wednesday 31 March 
- Bronze & Silver Badge 
Ceremony 
 
Thursday 1 April 
- Easter Hat Parade 
- Last day of Term 1 
 
Tuesday 20 April 
- Term 2 begins 

 
OBSTACOOL POSTPONED 

Due to the amount of rain in the Clarence Valley area over the last few days and the 
fact that the Obstacool Company is flooded in on the Central Coast, we made the sad 
decision to postpone the Ninja Warrior Obstacool Course scheduled for today. We are 
working with the company to establish a new date in the near future.  
 
Thank you to those families who have already returned their $6 participation fee and 
note. These will be kept until the new date. For any families who haven’t returned their 
money or note you still have time.  
 
If your child ordered a sausage sizzle deal from the canteen this will be held over until 
the Obstacool event goes ahead. Similar to the participation fee and note you can still 
return the sausage sizzle note and money $5 to school. School canteen will operate as 
normal on Friday. As soon as the new date is secured we will let our school community 
know.  

Easter Hat Parade 

P & C EASTER RAFFLE 
Chocolate! Chocolate! Chocolate! GPS P&C are holding an Easter Raffle to celebrate Easter. Your child has 
been sent home a raffle booklet to the total cost of $5 ($1 per ticket). We are asking families to please do-
nate an Easter item (chocolates, bunnies or Easter bags). There will be lots of prizes to be won including non-
chocolate prizes. These items can be dropped off at either school office. The Easter raffle will be drawn at 
the conclusion of our Easter Hat Parade on Thursday 1st of April.  

The organisation of school events at the moment, with certain COVID restrictions still in place, is made 
a little difficult at GPS as we are such a large school.  The rule regarding the number of visitors allowed 
on site is the one we have the most concern with as numbers are hard to predict. 
 
To assist us with organisation of the Easter Hat Parade, we are seeking your guidance as to how many 
visitors we may be expecting to watch the parade.  
 
At this early stage of planning, the Infants Parade (K-2) will be held in the morning session and the 
Primary Parade (Yrs 3-6) at sometime after recess.  Details will all be confirmed early next week. 
Entry passes will be issued to families to allow the school to monitor visitor numbers.  There will be a 
limit of 4 visitors per family. 
 
A note is being sent home today where we ask that you please indicate the number of visitor passes 
required.  This pass will be needed for entry on the day. No passes will be issued after next Wednesday 
31st March. Please return the note to your child’s class teacher. 
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Little reminders 

Our canteen on both campuses will no longer be open on Mondays and Tuesdays.   

Tuckshop for the infants campus will now be on Wednesdays . 

Some Good Mood Food 

Due to the recent weather  conditions, we have had a greater amount of mosquitoes 
causing a bit of havoc in the playground.  

It may be helpful to pop some insect repellent on your children before heading off to school 
while ever these weather conditions continue.  Thank you! 

School Banking—A fun, interactive and engaging way to develop good saving habits.  Don’t forget our 

school banking day is Tuesday.  Each week, bank books need to be handed to the classroom teachers 

for collection and they will be returned at the end of the day. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THANK YOU 
A massive thank you to our school community for supporting the school where possible and keeping 
our student numbers reduced for the past two days so we could remain open on minimal supervision.  
Our entire grassed area of the Primary playground will remain out of bounds until further notice due 
to the flood waters still in the gully area. This includes no access via the Mary St Primary campus gate 
or cutting across the playground before or after school. Primary students may walk around the school 
using the footpaths if they are dropping off or meeting a younger sibling outside the infants campus 

or walking home in that direction.  
 

Please stay safe and do not enter flood waters. 

A huge CONGRATULATIONS to Charlie Rainbow (far left) who was 
placed in the top 5 girls for the North Coast School Sports Association 

Tennis!  Charlie will make her way to the State Championship in Newcastle 
in April.  We wish Charlie all the very best!  Pictured with Charlie is 

Ashleigh Bulmer who achieved first reserve.  Well done girls!  
This is an amazing achievement! 

Well done Mr Dayne! 
Our Mr Dayne successfully gained his bus 

licence and is now able to assist in 
transporting our staff and students on 

various excursions and outings! 

Breaking News!!  We won! 
The 2nd round of the PSSA Tennis was 
played and won today by our GPS team 

consisting of Charlie Rainbow, 
Myles Adamson, Ashleigh Bulmer 

and Travis Smidt. 
Fabulous effort team! 



SRC EASTER EGG 
GUESSING 

COMPETITION 
 

One of the first activities for the 

SRC this year will be an Easter 

Egg guessing 

competition running on both 

the primary 

and infants campuses. 

Continuing in Week 10 you will 

have the opportunity to guess 

how many eggs are in the jar. 

The winning guess takes home 

the chocolate! 

Your guess will cost you 50c and 

you are only allowed to have 

one guess. The competition will 

be running first half lunch each 

day. The winning guess will 

be announced at Easter Hat 

Parade.  

? ? 

School Fees 

A reminder regarding fees owed and the recent Statement of Account posted home. If a family has 
"credit" which is termed Unallocated Credit or Fees in Advance, this credit is not automatically applied 
to balance owing. Parents must contact the school to ask that this credit be applied to cover any 
outstanding fees. 

Many families do have credit sitting there after so many activities were cancelled in 2020 due to 
COVID. However we cannot apply this without your permission.  

A further reminder that all families who have paid their Voluntary Contributions before the end of term 
will go in the draw for a chance to win Lowes Uniform Vouchers.  

Due to the Easter school holiday break, there will no P & C meeting in April. 
The next P & C meeting will be on Tuesday the 11th of May at 6.30pm in our library. 

All welcome, please come along! 



Community Notices 

South Grafton High School Transition Days 

Transition days being held at South Grafton High School for 2021 are: 

Term 2: Yr 6 Sports Day, Week 3 Thursday 6 May, 10am - 2pm 

Term 3: Yr 5 CAPA Day, Week 3 Thursday 29 July, 10am - 2pm 

Term 4: Year 6 into 7 Orientation Day, Week 8 Tuesday 23 November. 

The Year 6 Sport note will be forwarded before the end of this term.  
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